Wilde Bunch Executive Board Meeting

April 5, 2008

Scott Cline’s Office

Attendees: Kent de Jong, Alan Kroll, Scott Cline, Carlos Lujan, Georgian Spata,             

      Jack Denvir, Bill Eyler, Kris Jensen, Joe Winter

Meeting was called to order at 10:02 AM

Minutes from the March 8th 2008 Executive board meeting were reviewed and corrections made. Motion’s to accept the meeting minutes were made by Carlos Lujan, Kent de Jong, and voted unanimously by the board. 
Strategic Discussions
Wilde Bunch Class Schedules

Scott Cline is in the process of forming a class schedule committee. Scott will solicit experienced dancers, new dancers and would also like Kris Jensen and Bill Eyler to participate as part of the committee. 

Wilde Bunch Bylaws
A Bylaw committee has been formed consisting of four members. The first meeting for the committee is still in the planning. 

Wilde Bunch Leadership for the Future
Suggestions made to aid in the grooming of future board members:

· Avoid negativity towards club and board members

· Educate club members on the duties and responsibilities of  being a board member

· Select members to take over tasks in the absence of a board member

· Qualify members to take over rolls I.E. experience, background
· Provide training sessions

Official Wilde Bunch Announcements

Methods of communicating club announcements:  

· Compare list of members with members that attend functions on a regular bases
· Communicate via the email link on the Wilde Bunch web site
· Educate members on subscribing to the Wilde Bunch web site
Albuquerque Pride
Bill Eyler is working on putting a performance team together. Bill had previously sent out a communication to recruit members and as of yet has only had one response.

Alan Kroll is continuing his efforts in recruiting members to help in the organization of the pride committee

Member Retention
Fund Raising Idea

Joe Winter presented the idea of holding a mini bowling tournament to benefit the Wilde Bunch Square Dance Club. The Wilde Bunch Square Dance Club would perform in between bowling sessions 

A motion was made by Georgian to have the Wilde Bunch Club work with Joe in organizing this fund raising event. Alan 2nd the motion and was voted unanimously by the board.

Tactical Discussions
Treasurer’s Report
After expenses the proceeds from the Anniversary party are $72.00

A motion was made by C Scott to pay Anne Uebelacker $100.00 for transportation in her efforts to reach the Anniversary party. Motion was 2nd by A Kroll and voted unanimously by the board.

Anniversary Party 2008
Anniversary Party T shirts will be available from Cafe Press. 

Many compliments were received on the success of the Anniversary Party; club members came together and pitched in where needed.

CTC 2008
Selection of the dangle for the fly in has been made.

Last years dangle will possibly be used for the Balloon Park.
Club Shirts
Alan Kroll is looking into different vendors that will possibly provide the best quality and price.
Questions, Concerns 
One concern is that there are not enough people cleaning up after class. It was suggested that perhaps the members that are not participating in the last call of the night, they might help with the clean up.

Kris and Bill will communicate information for the convention.

Meeting adjourned at 12:08PM

Next Meeting scheduled for the 3rd of May 10:00am, Scott Cline’s office

